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The PTA meeting and election was conducted on 20
th

 of July, 2024. The meeting was

planned and executed under the guidance of PTA Coordinator Dr.Kalyani Kenneth along 

with all the PTA faculty representatives from different departments. Approximately 90 parent 

representatives from various departments, Principal in-charge, Dean, PTA faculty 

representatives, Heads of the departments and faculty members attended the meeting. 

The general body meeting started off with the Tamil Thai Vazhthu followed by the 

College song sung by students. Dr. Mohana (Associate Professor, MA HRM) delivered the 

welcome address, extending a warm welcome to the Dean, Principal in Charge, parents, 

teachers, and previous office bearers. Dr. Mohana highlighted the importance of the PTA in 

fostering a collaborative environment between parents and the school administration. 

Dr. J S Gunavathy Principal in charge addressed the parents and the gathering. She 

provided a comprehensive history of the college, tracing its origins and evolution. She gave 

special emphasis to the founder, Ms. Mary Clubwala Jadhav, and her vision for the 

institution. She also discussed the college's operations, its current ranking, and the high- 

quality transformative experiences it offers to students. The PTA's objectives and scope were 

discussed, emphasizing its role in enhancing the educational experience. 

Ms. Deepa Lakshmi, the previous year's PTA president, then took the 

stage to reflect on the contributions of the PTA over the past year. She highlighted several 

key initiatives, including the award for the best outgoing student and various communities 

connect activities. Dr. Kalyani Kenneth, the PTA coordinator, provided a brief overview of 

the PTA's functions. She elaborated on the roles and responsibilities of the PTA office 

bearers, emphasizing the importance of their work in supporting the college’s vision mission 

and thereby enhancing student welfare. Dr. Kenneth's session aimed to provide clarity on the 

PTA's scope and encourage active participation from the members. 

Mr.Pravin Kumar, (Assistant Professor, MASE) gave an overview of 

the election process. He explained the procedures and guidelines to ensure a fair and 

transparent election. Following his explanation, the election was conducted by Prof. Moses. 

The results of the election were as follows: 



S.No. Name of the Post Name of the person elected 

1. President Mr. T. Sathish Kumar 

2. Vice President Mr. K. M. Ramalingam 

3. Secretary Mr. M. Selvin Duraisamy 

4. Joint Secretary Ms. Rabiya Syed 

5. Treasurer Ms. Permalatha 

6. Join Treasurer Mr. Manikandan 

The newly elected office bearers were felicitated by Dr. R. Subashini, (Dean). She 

congratulated all of them on their being elected as Executive Members of the PTA 24 -25 

Batch and encouraged them to continue the good work of their predecessors. 

Dr.J.S.Gunavathy (Principal in-charge) felicitated the previous office bearers, acknowledging 

their significant contributions over the past year. The felicitation sessions were a moment of 

recognition and appreciation for the hard work and dedication of both the outgoing and 

incoming office bearers. 

Dr. R. Subashini, in her felicitation address, congratulated the elected 

office bearers and expressed her gratitude to the previous office bearers for their service. She 

assured the gathering that the PTA would continue its efforts to enhance student welfare and 

promote a strong sense of community. Dean Mam emphasized the importance of 

collaboration and continuous improvement in achieving the PTA's objectives. 

The meeting concluded with a vote of thanks proposed by Ms. Priya 

Doris. She expressed her appreciation for the participation and support of all attendees. Ms. 

Doris acknowledged the efforts of the organizers and participants in making the meeting a 

success. 

************ 


